




3

Message from our President Andy Adams, Chief Constable MDP

Hi everyone, I hope you are all well; and for those who attended Harrogate, I trust you
had an enjoyable Reunion. Andrea Bishop has informed me that you were very
hospitable towards her – that was as I anticipated, and I am grateful for you being so

welcoming. As I write this short note, I am digesting some of the information on Omicron. As an
eternal optimist I am looking through a positive lens – let us hope I am right to do so, and we are
on a journey towards some return to normality.

What is it they say: the only constant is change? The year ahead will continue to demonstrate
that, with a number of change programmes/initiatives reaching fruition. Perhaps the most
significant will be the change in our Headquarters. We start to vacate Wethersfield on 10 January
with the first tranche taking up occupancy of Wyton. That will be followed, during the year, with
moves of training to Southwick Park and Coulport. As if that wasn’t a big enough challenge, we
make those changes under the stewardship of two new Assistant Chief Constables - as we say
‘farewell’ to Dave Long (after 37 years of service in MDP) and Andrea Bishop (after 3 years with
us) It will be sad to see them depart, but their replacements are well set to make their impact on
the Force in future years. Commander Mel Dales and Chief Superintendent Jason Gwillam join us
from the Met in February, and I look forward to some of you becoming acquainted with them in
the future.

Thank you all for continuing to show such an active interest in the MDP – I particularly thank those
who play such a significant part in keeping the ROA going.

As we reach the end of our 50th Anniversary year and look forward to another half century I raise
a ‘metaphoric’ glass to you all.

New Members
We are pleased to welcome the following new members: Keith J Kennedy, Stephen Read,
Susan Read, Stephen Young, Joyce Young, Gillian Wheeler, David Kennedy and Konrad
Chrzanowski.

In Memoriam
William Gray – 3rd August 2021
Joan Webber – 11th September 2021
Harry Norwood – 20th November 2021

MDP 50th Anniversary
Both the Force and Federation proudly celebrated their 50th Anniversary in October 2021. One
of our members Tom Sloman contributed an article on overseas deployment which we are pleased
to reproduce below:
In Early 2000 following my appointment as the first UK Contingent Commander by Chief Constable W. Boreham,
selected MOD Police personnel (Both Male and Female) undertook a rigorous training programme at the Police
Training School Wethersfield, Essex. Deployment had been set for Kosovo Eastern Europe which was administered
by the UN. As well as training in all aspects including Firearms training, Operational Scenarios and Tactics etc we



If you pay tax, there’s a fairly high chance you’ve paid too much as many MDPROA Members have
recently discovered! Sixty-two per cent of MDPROA Members opting to use the experts at the
Tax Refund Company to check their tax codes have discovered HMRC had issued them with the
wrong code, resulting in them paying too much tax – on average £226.64each. To find out if you
are due a refund go to https://applythetaxrefundompany.co.uk/new/2103000018  or Call the Tax
Refund Company Customer Service Team on 0161 968 7345 (Mon–Fri 9am–5pm) or see our FAQ’s
at www.thetaxrefundcompany.co.uk/faqs

Police Mutual have been around for many years dedicated to helping the
police family including serving and retired officers and respective families
and are able to provide help and guidance on a wide range of matters
including insurance, finance and health & well-being issues. They have long

been associated with MDP/DPF and have a regular presence at MDP Pass Out Parades at
Wethersfield by sponsoring The Alf Hitchcock Award.   More details can be found on our website
and also at www.pmas.co.uk

The Charity for Civil Servants –
 www.foryoubyyou.org.uk supports all current, former and retired
civil servants throughout their lives, listening without judgement

and offering practical, financial and emotional support.  Telephone for confidential support and
advice call 0800 056 2424 Monday to Friday 9am to 4pm.
The Charity’s Wellbeing Hub has been specially developed to give you the opportunity to choose
downloads from their most popular resources in an easy-to-use format and have them delivered
directly to your inbox


